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Dear Mr. Mayor and Petaluma council members,
When my husband and I had children, I never doubted that I wanted them to experience their childhood primarily in
Petaluma. With a family that has lived in Petaluma since the 1920s, it was only natural. While we live in Penngrove
now, we pay property taxes towards Petaluma initiatives and Petaluma City Schools. I have always been proud that
my children could be fourth generation (Verna Forry Baldwin, Gary Baldwin of Baldwin, McGaughey and Co, and
myself Brooke Baldwin all PHS graduates and my children will be attending CGHS) students and athletes. After all,
in my mind Petaluma was all about community.
After playing with the bigger, more well known competitive soccer league for a while, we found that Briceno soccer
club was a better fit for our children.  We moved them to the club in 2022. It was smaller, more inclusive, and its
own little community. I’ve seen my kids blossom in confidence and technical skill at Briceno Soccer club.
Imagine my surprise when my 10 and 13 year old kids’ teams, excited after training 3x a week through cold and rain
for their upcoming spring season, were told that fields were no longer going to be available to our club because we
did not have enough Petaluma residents to qualify for fields. The Parks and Recreation department have decided that
our league does not qualify to use the fields because a large enough percentage of our families cannot afford to live
in town. The league has used fields at East Washington and Lucchesi for years without issue, and right at the start of
league we are sent scrambling to find a place for the kids to play.
Briceno soccer club is a small club consisting of 89% Hispanic players.  While I am not Hispanic, my children are.
Many of these players do not live in Petaluma due to the rising costs of housing. Many still, like my children, make
the drive to Petaluma City Schools for the day and then again for practice at night. These same families often eat at
local restaurants after practice or during game times. Our opposing teams stay in local hotels and stimulate the
economy. Players from our other teams attend league games just to support other teams in our league. It’s a true
little family in our club.
We’ve endured practicing on the poor conditions of Lucchesi field (a field used primarily by the minority
community) despite promises from the city that it would be fixed for years. The dichotomy of field, park, and
playground areas in minority areas to other areas in Petaluma is striking.
Competitive sports are extremely expensive on their own and to have to find last minute expensive replacement
fields for spring likely means more costs for families during the next round of registration. These are the types of
activities that the city should be encouraging as it gives kids a healthy outlet and is shown to improve academic
performance. My players, Ben and Preston excel as some of the top students in their grades at Kenilworth Junior
High and Corona Creek, respectively. They have developed their work ethic and drive largely in part to their
experience with Briceno Soccer Club. Excluding a minority club because of their inability to afford to live in town is
not only unfair, it is the complete opposite of the type of community I thought Petaluma represented.
I know that field times can be difficult to juggle between all of the needs of the community. There is room for
everyone and for years this was not an issue. Every other club in every town I talk to expresses difficulties with
fields. Just because it is difficult doesn’t mean that being exclusionary is the answer.
Ultimately, these decisions affect CHILDREN; great kids who work so hard in something they are passionate about.
To say that I am disappointed in the city that my family has always been so passionate about is an understatement.
I urge you to reconsider by giving all the children of our community a safe place to play.
Regards,
Brooke (Baldwin) Galiata
Mother of Briceno Soccer Club players Benjamin and Preston Galiata





people who want to ride their bikes on D Street?  Why are the wishes of this small group of people, 
some of whom are likely not even Petaluma residents, being placed above the needs and wishes of 
the actual Petaluma residents on D Street and surrounding areas?  These residents should be 
consulted before any of these drastic and unsafe proposals are enacted. 
  
Petaluma is a great place to live but these types of proposals do not do this city any credit and poor 
decisions such as this one will be remembered when it is time to vote for a District 6 council 
member in November and for mayor in 2026.  I have an excellent memory and I vote! 
  
  
MARIE GIROLO, CPA 

 
 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

 



 

 

 



 





 
In addition to the City of Petaluma not allowing Briceño access to the soccer fields at
East Washington, we practice at Lucchesi field. You know the field conditions at
Lucchesi are poor. The City has been promising to fixed the field for years and even
sent out a community survey to gain community input on updating the field. Yet it
remains a project that has no completion in sight. It is very interesting that the fields,
parks, and playground areas in Petaluma that have a high BIPOC usage are the ones
that need the most updating.
 
With Petaluma denying Briceño access to the soccer fields, the club has had to find
an expensive alternative which means that cost will most likely need to be covered by
the families of Briceño during the next round of registration. 
 
The actions of not recognizing Briceño as a local club combined with the lack of
actually making any genuine effort to update the turf field at Lucchesi (which is
primary used by BIPOC communities) gives me the impression the City of Petaluma
does not care to advance equity work. Instead the City continues to support the larger
soccer clubs and baseball leagues that are primary white and have the monetary
resources to influence decisions.  As a resident, I am very disheartened. 
 
I would like to request the City of Petaluma reconsider their decision and recognize
Briceño Soccer Club as a local Club in Petaluma and allow us access to the soccer
fields for our games.
 
Respectfully,
Vicky Willard






